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Elstree and Borehamwood Town Council 

 

Procedure for Mayoral Attendance  

at Civic Engagements 

Badges of Office 

 
1.  Badges of Office must only be worn where the wearer is carrying out a 

function in which he or she is acting in a capacity as a designated 

representative or spokesperson for the Town Council. 

 

2.  Badges of Office include: 

 

 The Mayoral Chain; 

 

 The Deputy Mayoral Chain; and 

 

 Past Mayoral Badges. 

 
3.  Appropriate Functions for wearing a badge of office are: 

 

 Mayoral/ Deputy Mayoral functions listed on the weekly 

engagements list that are booked through the Town Council Offices;  

 

 Meetings of Full Council, Annual Council, Special Council and 

Annual Parish Meeting; 

 

 Civic Events organised by the Town Council (Christmas Switch On, 

Fireworks Night, Pre-Festival Event, all events throughout the Civic 

Festival fortnight, musical concerts and special events approved by 

the Entertainments Committee e.g. beacon lightings); and 

 

 Official Mayoral portrait photographs 

 

4.  The wearing of Badges of Office outside of Elstree and Borehamwood 

requires prior consent from the relevant authority being visited.  This 

authority is sought and obtained via the Council Office. 
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Attendance 

 

5. All invitations for civic engagements should be referred to the office in 

the first instance. 

 

6. The Town Mayor is invited first (if the Deputy Mayor is invited directly 

by the organisation he/she must then notify that organisation that the invite 

is being passed on to the office to be offered to the Mayor in the first 

instance) 

 

7.  If Town Mayor cannot attend, the Deputy Mayor is asked to attend 

through the office to represent the Council. 

 

8.  If the Deputy Mayor cannot attend, the invitation is offered to an 

available Past Mayor. 

 

9.  The office notifies the organisation of who is attending the event and 

makes necessary arrangements (including car parking and chain of office 

protocol). 

 

10. The wearing of both the Mayoral and Deputy Mayoral chains at the 

same function should not occur unless it is a Town Council organised 

function or meeting (e.g. Annual Parish Meeting) or unless the invitation 

specifically allows for this (e.g. HBC Civic Dinner or Civic service) 

 

Payment for Attendance 
 

11.  It is expected that Mayors, Deputy Mayors or Past Mayors attending 

functions in a civic capacity should not be asked to pay for attendance where 

there is a fee (however, if a fee is required and the representative does wish 

to attend then this should be paid by the Member from their allowance and 

not by the Town Council). 

 

12.  Organisations seeking a financial contribution from the Town Council 

should be encouraged to make an application via the Community Grants 

application procedure. 

 
 

Date Policy Reviewed:  July 2022 

Authority: General Management Committee  

Review Period: every 2 years 

Next Review: July 2024 

 

 


